MONDAY 15TH AUGUST 2011

Bronte Public School 7pm

Councillors in attendance:
Councillors Pru Cancian and Tony Kay

Chair:

Alma Douglas

Minutes:
Antoinette le Marchant

Apologies:
Sally Betts and Paula Masselos

Attendance:
As per register –26 in attendance

Agenda:

Welcome

Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising

Events in Waverley and how they affect residents

Parking in Bronte cutting

Dogs off leash in Bronte Park

Reports: traffic, police, DAs

General Business: Tamarama Park update

Minutes of the previous meeting:

Tony Kay requested that the draft minutes be amended in respect of item 5 a so that the sentence beginning “It seems….” finish at “this option.” The meeting approved this amendment and the draft minutes as amended. (Proposed Josh Miller seconded Malcolm Edwards.)

With regard to matters arising from the minutes, it was agreed that the issue of relevant permanent one way streets should be a standing agenda item.

The responses to the motions from the last meeting were tabled.  The issue of the pocket park near Bronte Public School would be discussed as part of general business at this meeting.

Events in Waverley and how they affect residents – Sculpture by the Sea

It was noted that the Traffic Committee’s recommendations had been referred to Council. Tony Kay confirmed that the dates for SBTS were the two weeks from 27th October and that Miramar and Thompson Streets had been endorsed as one way streets during the event.  The success of this was to be evaluated and the public consulted. A definition of “event” was requested and apparently it was defined by Council as necessary. The impact of Bronte Beach celebrations on the residents was also raised.

Parking in Bronte Cutting

Council had selected Elton Consulting to consult the community principally with regard to a proposal that there be metered parking at the beginning of the cutting and then “free” parking further up. The need for a footpath and cycleway would also be discussed as well as disability parking and a drop off zone.

The question was posed about the objective of parking restrictions in the cutting. The issue of the cost of staffing the cutting was raised as well as the desirability of parity between the Bondi Beach parking area and Bronte cutting.  It was also mentioned that local businesses needed to be supported. Some felt that the length of time in the metered and unmetered parking should be discussed as well as the cost of the beach pass.   Enforcement was also an issue. Questions were asked about the consultative process itself.

A comment was made that Council should consider reinstalling the drive through facility for Elizabeth Drive.

Dogs off leash in Bronte Park

Since Paula Masselos had raised this matter and was an apology, this issue was deferred. Councillors were attending an internal workshop on the issue of dogs.

Reports

Traffic issues had been discussed earlier in the meeting. In addition Josh Miller raised the general issue of multiple car households and the tendency not to use garages. He referred to Woollahra’s residential parking policy which took account of the availability to households of garages.

Police: Minutes of Community Safety Precinct Committee tabled.
Development Applications:

There had been 6 objections to the Read Street DA.CouncillorTony Kay commented that it was not true that you needed 6 objections to have a DA referred to the Development Control Committee and that the overall impact was also taken into account.

The difficulty of contacting building inspectors was raised as well as the general matter of floor space ratios.

Councillor Kay outlined the DA process:

1. A checklist was applied to the submitted documentation

2. The DA was then notified to relevant neighbours with 14 days to comment

3. DA was then allocated to an assessment officer who generally took 2/3 months to complete the assessment.

4. Where plans were amended as a result of the assessment then renotification might occur.

5. The assessment report went through senior officers to the Development Control Committee and then to HAAP and then the DA plus documentation was submitted to Council.  Sometimes an onsite inspection would occur.

The issue of the cost of obtaining copies of DA drawings was raised again.  Responses from the mention at the last meeting were on the website.  It was considered that onsite facilities should be available at a reasonable cost.

Motion:

Bronte Precinct Committee requests Council to provide to concerned residents copies of building plans at a reasonable cost ie comparable to commercial printing costs.  The current cost is prohibitive.

Propose: Eileen Peῇa

Seconded: Simon Barrington

Another issue relating to notification and the definition of “neighbour” was also mentioned. This was about to be subject to a DCP review. There followed discussion on the draft DA quality control measures for proposed building works (in addition to existing). The DA subcommittee would review this.  There was to be a new Affordable Housing code including the issue of housing above garages. There would be a report back on these matters to the next meeting.

General Business:

362 Birrell Street was discussed including the proposal that part of the land be resumed.  The question of whether this was the best use of Council money was raised the cost be approximately $2 million. There might then be parallel DA s for the two parcels of land.  The issue of the unmade road was raised again.  Council had promised consultation on these matters.

The pocket park adjacent to Bronte Public School was mentioned including the matter of water drainage and the copper logs used for edging.

Rate increase survey: questions were asked about the nature of the survey and compliance with legislative requirements.  The issue of Councillors remuneration (i.e. increase) was also mentioned as possibly being inappropriate at a time when Council was short of money. Councillors were to receive a 4.2% increase.

The meeting closed at 9.05pm
Next meeting Monday 14 November

